MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS
DISTRICT NO. 1

MARCH 18, 2015
Attorney Youssouf stated that this was the reorganization meeting for the Board of Fire Commissioners.  The standard practice is that the attorney acts as the Chairman until the Board is reorganized.  

Attorney Youssouf called the meeting to order at 7:05 P.M. and opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag. 

Attorney Youssouf stated that the first order of business was to swear in the newly elected Commissioners.
Attorney Youssouf administered the Oath of Office to Comm. LeBrun and will swear in Comm. Costello when he arrives.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Charles Dipierro

Present




Comm. Raymond Perry

Present




Comm. Robert LeBrun

Present




Comm. Vincent DiLieto

Present




Comm. Michael Costello

Arrive 7:35 PM
Attorney Youssouf stated that the next order of business is to reorganize.  
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion that all Commissioners retain the same position held in 2014.  The positions are as follows:




Comm. Dipierro – Chairman

                                    Comm. Perry - Vice Chairman




Comm. Costello – Treasurer




Comm. LeBrun – Clerk




Comm. DiLieto - Assistant Clerk/Treasurer

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye

                                    Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye
Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board is now re-organized.  There are a number of re-organization resolutions that have to be adopted.  
The first Resolution was the scheduling of the meeting dates for the Board for 2015.  Attorney Youssouf stated that the meetings are scheduled for the 3rd Wednesday of the month.  Attorney Youssouf read the resolution with the list of dates (attached). 
Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt the Resolution scheduling the meeting dates for 2015. The meetings are to be held on the third Wednesday of each month at 7:00 P.M.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye


Attorney Youssouf stated that the next Resolution, which he read, was for designating the official depository for the year 2015.  The depository which he listed was BCB Community Bank.  
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to adopt the Resolution designating BCB Community Bank as the official depository of District funds for the year 2015.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Dipierro

Aye


    

Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. DiLieto

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that the next Resolution to be adopted was for designating the official newspapers for the year 2015. 
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to adopt the Resolution designating the Home News Tribune and Cranbury Press as the official newspapers of the Board for the year 2015.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Dipierro

Aye


    

Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. DiLieto

Aye

Attorney Youssouf said that the next Resolution was for the appointment of Feldman Sablosky Massoni & Co., as Board Accountants for the year 2015.

Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt the Resolution appointing Feldman Sablosky Massoni & Co. Board Accountants for the year 2015.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that the next Resolution to be adopted was for the appointment of Bonamici, Colletti, Solitario & Tierney, P.C., as District Auditors for 2015.

Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt the Resolution appointing Bonamici, Colletti, Solitario & Tierney P.C., District Auditors for the year 2015.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that the next Resolution was for the appointment of Joanne Hayes as the Board Secretary for the year 2015.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt the Resolution appointing Joanne Hayes Board Secretary for the year 2015.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Dipierro

Aye


    

Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. DiLieto

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that the next Resolution was for the appointment of Ernest Zih as Fire Official of the Monroe Township Fire District No. 1 Bureau of Fire Prevention for
 a 3 year term.
Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt the Resolution appointing Ernest Zih as Fire Official of the Monroe Township Fire District No. 1 Fire Prevention Bureau for a term of 3 years.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that the next Resolution was for the appointment of Oliver L. E. Soden Agency as Insurance Agent for the year 2015.

Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt the Resolution appointing the Oliver L. E. Soden Agency as Insurance Agent for the year 2015.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that the next Resolution was for the appointment of William Gardener, as Fire District Health Care Coordinator for the year 2015.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to adopt the Resolution appointing William J. Gardener, R.N.T., Fire District Health Care Coordinator for the year 2015.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. DiLieto

Aye

Comm. Dipierro

Aye


    

Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that the next resolution was for the appointment of the Board Attorney for the year 2015.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt the Resolution appointing Joseph D. Youssouf Board Attorney for the year 2015.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. DiLieto

Aye


    

Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye

Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that the next resolution was for the appointment of Patrick Reardon as the Assistant Fire Official of the Monroe Township Fire District No. 1 Bureau of Fire Prevention for a 3 year term.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt the resolution appointing Patrick Reardon as the Assistant Fire Official of the Monroe Township Fire District No. 1 Bureau of Fire Prevention for a 3 year term.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. DiLieto

Aye


    

Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye

Comm. Dipierro

Aye

There was a discussion on the liaison positions.  The Board agreed to keep the liaisons the same as last year.  Comm. Perry will be liaison to the Volunteer Fire Company; Comm. DiLieto will be the insurance liaison and work with Bob Soden; and Comm. Perry will continue to take care of LOSAP program.
Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board will receive bids at the next meeting on April 15, 2015, for the removal of soil from the site of the new firehouse project.  A discussion followed.

Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on February 18, 2015, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye
Secretary Hayes read the results of the 2015 Fire Election.  They were as follows:
On February 21, 2015, the voters of Fire District No. 1 approved the 2015 budget.  There were 84 “Yes” votes and 23 “No” votes.  The budget approved was $2,714,963 of which $1,850,748 is to be raised by taxation.  

The outcome for the Fire Commissioner’s election for two Commissioners for Fire District No. 1 for a three year term each was as follows:





Michael Costello         66 Votes




Daniel Cunningham
 44 Votes





Robert LeBrun
 65 Votes
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Pipero was present and gave report (attached).  Chief Pipero stated that there were quotes attached for equipment that he would like to purchase. Chief Pipero stated that he would like to buy nozzles from All Hands Fire Equipment Tools and equipment from FF1.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to authorize the purchase of equipment per quotes from Chief Pipero.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Chief Pipero asked about the I-Chief Conference, which he had put a training request in for at the last meeting.  Comm. Dipierro reviewed the request.  This expense would be taken out of the training budget.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to approve the request for 2 firemen to attend the I-Chief Conference.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih thanked the Board for his re-appointment.  Ernie gave his report (attached).   Ernie stated that two new Group Homes opened and were inspected.  There was an investigation at Jamesburg Manor.  Their alarm system malfunctioned but the problem is resolved.
Chief Pipero stated that every time he calls Ernie or Pat, they come out and take care of the problem. 

Ernie stated that there were problems submitting the year-end report electronically, but they were finally able to get the report certified.

Ernie said that there is still a problem with his laptop, but Dell is sending someone out to look at it.  The poster contest entries have been received and they will be judged at tomorrow’s County meeting.

Pat Reardon stated that the residence sprinkler bill is moving along.  It pertains to new construction that has city water.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello arrived and Attorney Youssouf administered the Oath of Office to him.
INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden congratulated the Board on the Budget approval, and thanked the Board for his re-appointment.

Bob stated that it has been an ordeal to get the right insurance with the contractor.  They now have the appropriate insurance coverage.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro had been concerned with all the activities, and he had Bob get involved to get the proper insurance.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that the Fire Company did a great job to set up for the Fire Election.  The weather was bad that day, but the volunteers also took care of the sidewalks and plowed.  He wanted to thank all of them again for their help.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Todd stated that he had 3 quotes for the floor scrubber.  The Board reviewed the quotes.  The lowest quote was from Circle Janitorial in the amount of $3,345.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to authorize the purchase of the floor scrubber from Circle Janitorial in the amount of $3.345.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Costello

Aye

Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Todd reported that the squirrel situation has been taken care of.

There was a discussion on the new alarm system to be installed.  Todd asked about the firehouse camera system.  He wanted to know who has access to it.

Comm. Dipierro stated that the Fire Company should have access to it.  If the Board wants access to it, the decision is up to Chief Pipero or Todd.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello wanted it clarified on who can have access to the cameras.  The Chief and President will have access only.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Comm. Dipierro stated that the Township check has not been received yet for this quarter.
Joe Massoni thanked the Board for his re-appointment.  Joe stated that the Financial Reports had been sent to the Board. 

 Joe said that money has been transferred into the CD as discussed.  Also the first principle payment and interest payment are due on the bond, so we will need to get the check from the township.  A discussion followed.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello thanked everyone for their support in the election.  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
LINE ITEM
Absolute Fire Protection - $285 – repairs



0-15
Advanced Air Systems - $1,631 – hydro test cylinders

0-15


Advanced Air Systems - $739.98 – repairs



0-15
Amanda’s Web – $100





A-8

American Car Wash - $112.50




0-15
Apruzzese, McDermott, Mastro & Murphy - $13,435.93

A-11
Apruzzese, McDermott, Mastro & Murphy - $1,980


A-11
Auto King Parts & Supplies - $94.70




0-8
A Cut Above - $375 – snow removal




0-8
Bank of America - $353.48 - fuel




0-9, 

Bank of America - $130.69 – fuel




0-9
Blue Streak - $358.10 – uniform




0-17
Citgo - $249.94 – fuel






0-9
Circle Janitorial - $127.60, $60.46, 44.60, $51.90


0-8
Crest Engineering - $2,432.50




B-2a
FF1 Professional Safety Services - $4,150.92


0-4
First Due Detailing - $2,250





0-15
First Responder Joint Insurance Fund - $18,802 


A-7
Grainger - $567.10






0-8




Lincoln Financial Group - $37,378 – LOSAP (22)


A-9
Mitchell Associates - $7,080





B-2a
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $708 - 



0-16
Middlesex County Treasurer’s - $149.22 – election


A-5
Motorola - $156 & $234






0-15
MRM & Son - $181 – repair plow




0-15
MTUD - $108.62 –escrow account




B2a



N.J. American Water - $174.40 – hydrants



A-6
Rumzdad - $1,155, $99.99






0-7
Santorini Construction – $82.80 – balance payment #5

B-2a
Verizon Wireless - $932.23





0-7


Joseph Youssouf - $3,710
- legal fee




A-11
John Trainor - $2,543.75






A-11
Atlantic Alarm Systems - $1,000 – deposit alarm system

0-8
PERS - $3,612
Bond Payment & Interest - $219,875
TOTAL:  $327,513.41
FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Ernie Zih – $250 – reimbursement




F-3

Verizon - $625.95






F-3
MCFPPA - $60 – Code update fee




F-3
TOTAL: $935.02

There was a discussion about payment for the alarm system from Atlantic Alarm Systems.  
Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read and to pay an initial deposit of $1,000 to Atlantic Alarm Systems for the new alarm.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  Comm. Dipierro stated that the license plates were removed from the Expedition and the insurance will be removed from the vehicle.

NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. Dipierro stated that the Fire Company will need a new truck, and asked Joe Massoni to give them a projection of what the cost of a lease would be verses purchasing the truck.  A discussion followed.
Joe said that the cost would be determined by the rate.  Comm. Dipierro asked Joe to put a plan together.  Chief Pipero said that he can give Joe whatever information ne needs.

A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf suggested that they look into the HGAC program.  It costs $2,500 to enroll.  The Co-op prepares specs for the apparatus and handles the bids.  A discussion followed.  
Chief Pipero said that they are looking for new programs to mark hydrants. “I am Responding” has upgrades.  Chief Pipero said that he would like to put up a new screen that will show hydrants.  He would like to replace 2 screens for “I am Responding”.  Comm. Dipierro asked Chief Pipero to bring this up at the next meeting.

.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a letter from Good Year Tires pertaining to a recent purchase of tires.  They want to make sure that we were charged the correct amount.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   No comments
Bob Mitchell, the Architect for the Firehouse project, was present.  There was a discussion on change orders.  Bob stated that the only thing approved was the Belgian Block curbing for $6,000.
Bob reviewed the proposal request log (attached).

Attorney Youssouf stated that we are going to bid for Phase 2 Excavating/grading.  Bob said that the contractor may object, and the Board may want to give it to him.  A discussion followed.

Bob discussed the matter of contract changes and profit and loss for sub-contractors.  Bob said the contractor can’t change profit and overhead for his own work.  Com. Dipierro stated that Attorney Youssouf should send a letter to Santorini’s lawyer.  The $165,000 for change orders is in the original contract, and we are not paying profit and overhead. A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that he does not want the Board to overrule what the Architect says.  The payment voucher goes to the Architect for approval to pay, and he sends it to the Board.

Attorney Youssouf said that the Board should deal with each change order specifically.  He will send a letter pertaining to the change of a wet basin to a dry basin.  Attorney Youssouf said that the Board can get competitive bids for this.  They can get a credit later for work the contractor did not do.

Comm. Dipierro stated that they will go out to bid for the dry basin.  He will get the particulars.

There was a discussion on Clean Air System.  Comm. Dipierro said that they will get specs and get a bid package together.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that they had a meeting with Middlesex County highway.  They will start May 15 to May 30th to do the traffic light.  We asked for a button inside the building, but they said no.  They would have to hire a traffic engineer to put in a conduit wire going out to the road.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

The meeting adjourned at 9:25 P.M.
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